REC COM MEETING MINUTES FROM 5-5-10

Attendees: Paul, Dave, Tim, Mary, Scott G and Steve D

Meeting started at 8:12 pm in Memorial School cafeteria.

- *Board approved, after lengthy discussion, to hire 12 full time counselors and 7 part-time counselors for the 2010 Kids@Play program. This list of candidates was interviewed by Mary, Steve and/or Scott after submitting applications to Rec Com.
- *Agreed to freeze the wages for all Kids@Play employees and will pay the same 2009 rates.
- *Mary presented her concept of a "cross-training" program that would potentially be offered in 2011 for older kids (12-15?) as an alternative to the Kids@Play, which is geared to younger children.
- *Paul made a motion to appoint "en block" the list of seasonal "temporary employees" for summer of 2010. See attached appendix for complete list of kids offered employment*.
- *Board approved to fund the \$4,757.00 request for a new spiral slide at the VFW playground. Dave was to send a letter to the Parks Dept, explaining that the Rec Com would make this as a one-time only payment and reiterate that we feel that we have no responsibility to fund equipment at the VFW playground.
- *Discussed getting the Field Sub-Committee together to review the plans for Memorial School field renovation, now that CPC funds have been approved and Pulte donation is in our account.
- *Dave Adams has agreed to continue as Rec Chairman for another year.
- * Dave is going to check with CPC to see if we (Paul, Tim, Dave) can "share" responsibilities in attending CPC meetings on monthly basis.
- *Teen Center update first fundraiser, Battle of Bands, is being planned for Friday, June 18th, at BVT.
- *Next Rec Com meeting will be on Tuesday, June 1st, at 8:00 pm in Memorial School Conference room.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 pm